
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
May 27, 2010 

 
Members Present:   Christina Fozio  - EMA   Jim Bigam –Medina Hospital 
   Shandra DeVoe - EMA             Alliss Strogin – C.A.R.E. 
   Ed Schneider – Retired   Mike Miller – OSU Ext. 

Dave Kersten – Red Cross  Sue Netzly-Watkins -OEPA 
   Ron Zambetti – Westfield Co.  Don Stewart – MC Health Dept     
                                        Mike Salamone – MC Public Transit Buck Adams - EMA 
                Mike Kollert - WRH John Gotheridge-Retired 
   Sheriff Hassinger- MCSO Chris Haley- Lodi Hosp. EMS Coord 
    
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:32am. 
 
A motion to approve the March 25, 2010 meeting minutes was made by Don Stewart, seconded 
by Ron Zambetti, and unanimously approved by all. 
 
New Introductions: 
The new EMS Coordinator at Lodi Community Hospital is Chris Haley.  Sue Netzly-Watkins 
(OEPA) announced that Ron Fodo (not in attendance) will be taking her place on the LEPC 
committee. 
 
A motion to approve Resolution 2010-014 was made by John Gotheridge, seconded by Mike 
Kollert and unanimously approved by all. 
 
Correspondence: Buck Adams 
The committee received four (4) handouts for this month’s correspondence.   Two came from 
Cindy Dewulf (OEPA), introducing a new hire, and alerting the EMA to a fertilizer spill/release.  
Buck Adams handed out his application letter to apply for the SERC Excellence Award, and the 
final one is a letter from the OEPA on the violations of Vexor Technologies. 
 
EMA passed around two more items, the 2010 Hazardous Materials Traffic Corridor Study, and 
SERC’s receipt and review of Medina County’s SERC Excellence Award, which has made the final 
three and will be voted on in next month’s SERC meeting.   
 
Anhydrous Ammonia Tank in Sharon Twp: 
There will be a meeting on June 10, 2010, attended by the Ohio Dept. of Agriculture (ODA) at 
Sharon Twp Hall to answer any question you may have.  All are welcome to attend.  Again, a 
local resident is installing a 12,000 gallon anhydrous ammonia tank on his farm in Sharon Twp 
(7400 Beach Rd).  EMA passed around a handout from the OEPA showing the owner’s past non-
compliance in not reporting other spills (Urea) on his property.  According to Sheriff Hassinger, 
the tank will not be installed until Fall 2010 and not used until next summer 2011. 
 
 



Once Around   
Alliss from C.A.R.E. reports that the team has completed a swift water rescue course 
(certificate), and that the team has begun to receive and organize the items purchased with 
their grant.  However, C.A.R.E. has no good way to transport all the items due to not having a 
trailer. 
 
Red Cross reports that the move to E. Smith Rd is complete and that Ron Hager has officially 
has moved on to another job. 
 
OEPA has brought a list of spills for the months of March and April 2010, and that Lucas County 
LEPC has just received a grant for $50,000 for education purposes.  Carolyn Watkins from 
Columbus would be the contact for more information on environmental education grants. 
 
The MCEMA will not be doing the fair again this year. 
 
Please be aware of the LEPC date changes from the end of the month to the beginning. 
 
A motion to adjourn the MC LEPC meeting at 9:28am was made by Alliss, seconded by John and 
approved by all.  The next meeting will be on September 2, 2010. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


